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	CALL TO ORDER
	Chair, Mike Hamp, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 


	ESTABLISH QUORUM
	Mr. Hamp established a quorum. 


	APPROVAL OF MINUTES


	Susan Richardson motioned to approve the March 29th Board Minutes.  Deborah Pyles seconded. Motion carried.


	PUBLIC COMMENT


	No public comments.
 

	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

(Handout distributed) 

	The Executive Report was emailed to members prior to the meeting. 
· Mr. Deering commented on the HP Lease situation. 
· Mr. Deering shared that the court case regarding the Estate of Keith Alves will be held on May 4th -5th at Staunton Circuit Court. 


	REPORTING COMMITTEES
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)


	Finance Committee:  Met on April 18th. Phil Love gave an overview of the main topics of the meeting.

· Financials: March 2017 ended with a surplus of $25,891.68. The YTD deficit is $1,0228,720.16.  Of the YTD deficit, $589,657.40 is related to the ICFs and will eventually be reimbursed through the cost reports. The effective YTD loss without the ICFs is $439,062.76.  The effective surplus for March without the ICFs is $54,112.72. Mr. Love motioned on behalf of the Finance Committee to accept the financial reports as presented. Motion carried. Mr. Deering commented that the surplus for March was an actual earned surplus; meaning there was no quarterly or local funds received during the month. 
· Productivity:  Mr. Love stated that productivity reports were not available for the month due to the conversion to Credible. 
· Volume & Payor Mix Reports: There was a decrease in the percentage of self-pay clients from February to March, bringing the overall percentage from 22.51% to 16.72%.
· Green Hills Drive Rental Proposal:  Mr. Love shared the following information. 
· Lease term is for ten years with two five year renewals.  
· Lease allows for leasing of individual offices as needed during program expansion at Sanger’s Lane. 
· Termination clause allows for a four-month notice and nine month buy out.  

· Lease rate was dropped from $16.00 SF to $13.50 SF first year escalating to $16.00 SF by the fourth year.

· Recommendation was made to revise the term clause to have the commencement date of the lease coincide with the date the tenant takes possession of the entire building and the leasing of individual office space separated. 
Mr. Love commented that the Finance Committee supports this proposal. Mr. Deering then reviewed a PowerPoint outlining the clinical space expansion for Sanger’s Lane and the consolidation of the Developmental Services programs. Discussion followed. Ms. Pyles expressed concern regarding the financial impact of the Green Hills Lease. Ms. Pyles asked about the possibility of buying instead of leasing. Discussion followed regarding other VCSB properties. Ms. Richardson asked about the commencement date of the proposed lease. Ms. Richardson also shared her thoughts on the ongoing struggle to find a new location for the CPP and Orchard Lane programs. Ms. Richardson commented that she was a member of the search committee when the property owned by Vector Industries was considered for the consolidation. Tina Martina, Director of Developmental Services, shared her thoughts and concerns for the current facilities being used for the programs.  
Mr. Deering shared information from the 2017 Session of the Virginia General Assembly, at which time they approved $4.9 million to support the implementation of Same Day Access in Virginia CSBs. Mr. Hamp motioned on behalf of the Finance Committee for approval of the Green Hills Drive Property Lease as presented tonight. Rebecca Simmons and Deborah Pyles opposed. Motion carried. 
Quality & Compliance Committee: Met on April 13th. Mr. Floyd shared a few highlights of the meeting. 

· Mr. Floyd shared that the committee was informed that the Credible conversion was going very smoothly. 

· Mr. Floyd shared the Emergency Services productivity data from March. 

· Mr. Floyd announced that the Mental Health Adult Case Management Department presented at the meeting. Mr. Floyd asked Cynthia Burnett to share her thoughts on the meeting. Ms. Burnett added that the presentation was very informative and that she is looking forward to further presentation. 
Communication and Advocacy Committee:  Met prior to tonight’s meeting. Mr. Cochran shared that members of the Executive Leadership Team (ELT) attended to discuss internal communications. 
Human Resource Committee:  Met on April 13th. Ms. Richardson reviewed the topics of the meeting. 
· The committee discussed the turnover report for March. The 12-month turnover rate increased to 23.7%. There were five terminations/resignations for the month of March.  

· The committee discussed physician staffing and other HR related activities. 
Executive Committee: Mr. Hamp stated that topics from the Executive Committee were discussed earlier tonight in other committee reports. 
Nominating Committee: Sarah Rexrode will be chairing the committee. Other members include Dan Sullivan, Susan Richardson and John Hartless. Ms. Rexrode asked for members to contact her or other members of the nominating committee if they are interested in serving as an Officer. The Slate of Officers will be presented at the May meeting. 
Closed Session:
· Ms. Rexrode moved that the Valley Community Services Board of Directors go into closed session pursuant to Section 2.2-3711(A)(4) of the Code of Virginia, as amended, to discuss matters related to specific individuals and to protect the privacy of the individuals during discussions not related to public business.  Susan Richardson seconded. Motion carried. 

· Ms. Rexrode moved that that the Valley Community Services Board of Directors reconvene in open session and that only public business matters lawfully exempted from open meeting requirements and only such business matters as identified in the motion by which the closed meeting convened were heard, discussed or considered such business matters as identified in the motion by which the closed meeting convened were heard, discussed or considered. Ms. Richardson seconded. 

· Mr. Floyd asked for roll call, so certify:

· Mike Hamp

· Doug Cochran

· Sarah Rexrode

· Cynthia Burnett

· Lisa Dunn 

· Deborah Pyles

· Dan Sullivan

· Susan Richardson

· Phil Floyd

· Rebecca Simmons



	OLD/NEW BUSINESS


	No additional old/new business to discuss. 

	MEETING ADJOURNED
	Mr. Cochran motioned to adjourn. Ms. Burnett seconded.  Motion carried.




The Next Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Directors is May 31st.     
Respectfully Submitted, Tammy DuBose[image: image1.png]
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